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Notice for Students 
 

All the students of Vishwakarma University (VU), Pune, are hereby informed that the University is in 

receipt of Government of Maharashtra (GoM) Notification No. Sankirna-2020/Pr.Kr.123/ViShi-3 

dated 12th May, 2020. As per this notification, the recommendations made by the committee 

appointed by GoM for preparing guidelines on University Examination and Academic Calendar in 

view of lockdown due to Covid-19 in its report are applicable to private universities in the state of 

Maharashtra. 

 

Vishwakarma University will abide by the guidelines issued through the GoM notification. 

 

In accordance with the said guidelines in this notification, students (except the final year students) are 

not expected to appear for any of the examinations in the current semester. The guidelines for student 

progression to the next year based on various aspects are outlined in this notification. Vishwakarma 

University will follow the guidelines. 

 

As per these guidelines, the schedule for the terminal examinations for final semester (final year) 

students will be communicated separately probably after 20
th

June, 2020. 

 

The internal committee appointed by the Vishwakarma University, after considering various aspects / 

guidelines (regarding examination / grading / promoting etc.) of GoM, UGC and other regulatory 

authorities, will submit a detailed plan for the students other than final semester. The same will be 

communicated separately. 

 

The anxiety of the students is well understood. However, University administration is relentlessly 

working to protect the interest of all the students by following the respective regulatory norms as 

issued from time to time. 

 

Vishwakarma University upholds due importance to the safety, hygiene, health, and welfare of its 

students. In this regard, the University is following the guidelines issued by the competent authorities 

of the central and state government. As always VU campus will be a safe campus to study. 

 

As per GoM guidelines, Vishwakarma University has formed a helpline to address all concerns/queries 

of the students related to the examinations. Students can reach VU helpline through 

exam.helpline@vupune.ac.in. 

 

University will keep updating the students from time to time. 

 

Stay Home, Stay Safe !!! 

 

 

       Sd/- 

   Registrar 

Vishwakarma University, Pune 

 


